Office of the Schools Division Superinfendent

DIVISION MEMORANDUM APRIL 21, 2021
No. ‘M__J series of 2021

DISTRIBUTION OF THE PRIMER ON POSITIVE DISCIPLINE IN EVERYDAY TEACHING

To: Assistant Schools Division Superintendent
Chief Education Supervisors, CID and SGOD g
Public School District Supervisors and Education Program Supervisors
Division Child Protection Coordinator and Project Development Officers (Youth
Formation)
Senior Education Program Specialist (SMME)
Private and Public Elementary and Secondary School Heads/Administrators
Guidance Counselors, Guidance Designates
All Others Concerned

1) In November 2015, the Department of Education, in partnership with E-Net Philippines
and Save the Children, launched a Primer entitled “Positive Discipline in Everyday
Teaching: A Primer for Filipino Teacher”. The purpose of the primer is to help teachers
apply a positive discipline approach in classroom management, while it outlines
steps teachers can follow and situations they can refer to in applying positive and
non-violent discipline.

2) Pursuant to Regional Memorandum No. 119, series of 2021, the Schools Division Office
of Abra prepared printed copies of the primer which shall be available for pick-up at
the Division Office starting on April 26, 2021, Monday. The School’s representative
may obtain the said copy from the Security-in-Charge. Please strictly observe health and
safety protocols. :

3) The Portable Document Format (PDF) file of the primer may also be conveniently
accessed and downloaded by scanning this Quick Response (QR) Code:

4) Immediate dissemination and compliance to this memorandum is desired.

YTACA, EdD, CESO VI
Assistant Division Superintendent
OIC-Office of the Schools Division Superintendent




